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FROM THE PASTOR 

ñSomewhere Over The Rainbow-We are Soaring!ò 

 
STILL GOING FORWARD IN LOVE! 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñLeap of Faithò 
      

     Have you ever asked yourself exactly what faith is?  Merriam-Webster defines faith 

as: 1) a strong belief or trust in someone or something; 2) belief in the existence of God:  

strong religious feelings or beliefs; and 3) a system of religious beliefs.  Wikipedia  

defines faith as a confidence or trust in a person or thing or a belief not based on proof.  

It may also refer to a particular system of religious belief. 

 

     Now I agree these are good secular definitions but God tells us, in the Bible, the  

definition of faith in Hebrews:  Faith is the assurance of things hoped for, the conviction 

of things not seen and without faith itôs impossible to please God for whoever would 

approach Him must believe that He exists and that He rewards those who seek Him. 

Faith is the assurance of things hoped for, the conviction of things not seen. (Hebrews 

11:1-3) 

 

     Faith is the assurance of things hoped for, the conviction of things not seen!  

Sometimes what is required in our lives is a leap of faith.  Leap of faith in the secular 

world is defined as an act or instance of accepting or trusting in something that cannot 

readily be seen or proved.  For me, a leap of faith is trusting in God that whatever my 

reservations, God will get me through whatever I am going through. 

 

     Itôs the Indiana Jones dilemma; at the end of the day there is only one option and that 

is taking a leap of faith but just like Indiana, we look down at the precipice and think, 

óOh God, surely this is not possible, surely Iôm going to failô but then, when weôre 

standing on the edge of the precipice, things are not always what they seem. 



     This is when we need to have that faith that says I trust in God.  Berni Dymet 

writes:  ñIt is that leap that says, óNo matter what the cost, no matter how risky it 

is, no matter how much I fear failure, I am going to take this leap of faith in 

God.ô And when we do, all of a sudden we discover that the chasm is not what it 

seemed. That there is a bridge that we couldnôt see by sitting on that ledge, that 

we could only feel under the souls of our feet when we leapt out and walked on 

it.  See, in our hearts we have to take that leap of faith. In our hearts we need to 

decide, you know something? Iôm just going to believe that this bridge is there, 

that I can be close to God. I know I have failed in the past, I know that it seems 

impossible, I know that I couldnôt possibly be good enough to be close to God 

but I am going to believe that Jesus Christ is the way, the truth and the life. He is 

the only way to the Father.ò 

 

     It is then when we take that leap of faith that we find that extraordinary things 

happen.  We are stronger, we are no longer afraid and we know without doubt 

that God is with us.  But to experience it, like John Ortberg writes:  if you want 

to walk on water, you have got to get out of the boat.  In what way or ways is 

God telling you, as Jesus did with Peter, ñComeò?  You can do it!  Take that leap 

of faith.  Now is the time to take the first stepé 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 



SEPTEMBER MISSION  
 
The Fennimore United Methodist Church Mission offering for the month of September will go to: 

 

           Red Bird Mission School  
 

Red Bird is a private Christian School that serves grades K-12.  The school is run totally on donations from individuals, 
churches, and businesses. 
 
All of the teachers at the school have left more lucrative jobs to give their lives and talents to providing an excellent educa-
tion for the youngsters, many of which would not be able to attend school without the resident student program provided.  
Over 400 high school and elementary students are served.  We are so proud of our church offerings to Red Bird Mission in 
recent years: 
 

2007 Giving:    $1.789.06 
2008 Giving:    $1,025.25 
2009 Giving:       $907.77 
2010 Giving:       $965.83 
2011 Giving:    $2,646.74 
2012 Giving:       $896.15 
2013 Giving:    $1,608.80 
2014 Giving:   $1,781.00 

                 
 
òIn an area where 50% of the adults do not have a high school education and Illiteracy is more usual than unusual, we must 
bring education to the young who are willing to learn.  In our school, more that 80% of the students come from low-income 
families.  With that in mind, this letter is dedicated to describing the work of our teachers in changing lives and witnessing 
for Christ through their work. 
 
At the Red Bird Mission School, students are given the opportunity to learn in a positive school environment that is staffed 
with teachers who have a heart for mission service.  This attitude is introduced in Early Childhood Development and contin-
ued through elementary, middle and high school.  Students take the prescribed courses for their diploma program.  They 
can take electives which feature advanced math and science courses, business technology, Spanish, Art and Music cours-
es that include band and choir.  Students have the opportunity to participate in extracurricular activities such as sports, 

academic challenge, Fellowship of Christian Athletes, yearbook, Newspaper, National Honor Society, Student Council, Boy 

Scouts and Girl Scouts, Cardinal Singers, Drama and Cheerleading.  Christian Education courses and programs are inte-
grated into the curriculum for all grades.  We use Bible stories, courses, devotions, chapel services, and special programs 
for students to receive this training. Our goal is to educate a student in body, mind, and spirit; to graduate a young adult 
with the strength to be a Christian brother or sister who is ready to be a productive person; and instill desire for further edu-
cation to better equip them to bring change to this depressed region.ó 
 
Your generous gifts can make a HUGE difference to needy people in the heart of Appalachia.   
 
Please place all mission offerings in the offering envelopes provided in the weekly church worship bulletins, and use the 
missions line to list amount and what mission it is for, in this case, September Mission or Red Bird Mission School.  If you 
wish to give but cannot attend, just send checks to the church office.  All checks should be made out to Fennimore United 
Methodist Church, with Mission Offering designation marked on the line provided on the check. 

 



WITH DEEPEST SYMPATHY  
 
Our Christian Love and Sympathy is 

extended to the follow families:  
 
The Willis Lindgren family on his 
passing.  Willis was the uncle of Linda 
OõKane and lived in North Dakota. 
 

The Maxine Anderson family on her 
daughter Ginaõs passing.  Renee will be 
conducting a memorial service for the 
family in the near future.  
 
The Lynne Teach family on her passing 

on August 18, 2015.  Lynne was the 
owner of Sunrise Apple Orchards in Gays 
Mills along with her husband Allen.  
Many of us came to know Lynne with 
doing concessions at the orchard and 
Kathy Adney and some of the family have 

worked for Lynne and become very good 
friends.  
 

WELCOME  
Luis and Heather Fardin are proud to 
announce the birth of their son, Samuel 
Alcides Fardin on August 8, 2015.  
Samuel is welcomed by older siblings 
Sophia and Oliver, grandparents Alcides 
Mendieta and Maria Venilda Fardin of 

Brazil and Dean and Michelle Rindy, 
Fennimore and great -grandmother, 
Rochelle Lindow.  
 

Todd and Julie Wuerger are proud to 
announce the birth of their son, Wilson 

William Wuerger on August 19, 2015.  
Wilson is welcomed by siblings Donovan 
and Stella and grandparents Harold and 
Janis Schaefer.  

 
 

UMW 
By the time you 
read this we 

will have 
another Fall 
Salad Luncheon 
on the books.  
Thank you to 
all who came and enjoyed the great food. 

And a huge thank you to the ladies who 
prepared and served the salads. Iõm sure 
it was enjoyed by all.  
Itõs hard to believe that summer is 
winding down, but with the hint of fall in 
the air this past week, it tells us to start 

preparing for the Turkey Dinner and 
Bazaar.   Last month I put out a call for 
all women of the church to think about 
what they can do to help out. Please if 
you havenõt left your name with Pauline 
at the church office, do so now so we can 

include you in this yearly event. We look 
forward to new faces.  
And hone your craft or baking skills and 

think about what you can possible 
donate to the bazaar. Give me a call if 
you have any questions.   

   
God Bless  

Kim Cathman  
UMW President  

 

THANK YOU  
A BIG Thank You for 
all the prayers, 

flowers, food, visits, 
gifts and cards 

during my recent 
illness.  A special thank you to Pastor 
Duane Andrus for his prayers and visits.  
All were greatly appreciated.   

God Bless You All,  

Grandma June Klais  

 
 



IMPACT ï YOUTH GROUP 
We had a blast at Blackhawk Lake, swimming, 
playing volleyball, riding on the pontoons 
(having a crazy driver-Pastor Bud) eating, and 
some even jumped from the rope swing into the 
water.   We had 18 youth and we really enjoyed 
ourselves.  
Our next destination will be coming 
soon!  Trampolineôs, concert, volleyball game, 
softball game, canoe trip, who knows; weôll 
keep you posted.   
With Christian Education starting on Sunday, 
September 13th, that means high school 
Christian Ed does too.  Weôll be meeting in the 
basement from 9:20-10:25 for time of 
fellowship, devotion, games, and who knows 
what.  God is still at work planning for the new 
year but we are looking forward to what he 
decides.  ñWaiting upon the Lord isnôt always 
easy.ò   There will be a change in the basement 
when we start too, so that will be a surprise & 
definitely fun.  

 

SEE YOU AT THE POLE 
The global date for youth to gather around the 
flagpole at the school and pray for their school, 
country, community, friends, teachers, etc. is 
Wednesday, Sept. 23rd.  However, because of 
Homecoming week that week we will be doing 
See You at the Pole on Wednesday, Sept. 
30th.   
This is a great opportunity for you to share your 
faith and be a leader; so please consider 
helping, praying, organizing and lifting others up 
in prayer.  This is student led so its whatever 
the students make it.  Mark your calendars, itôs 
been an amazing 15 minutes, İ hour for 
several years already!  T-shirts will be ordered 
soon, if you are interested in one, please let 
Renee Thomas know ASAP.   

 

BOB LENZ 
We are working on getting Bob Lenz to come to 
Fennimore again.  He is an internationally 
known youth speaker, founder of Life 
Promotions and creator of Lifest in 
Oshkosh.  Since we first knew him, heôs grown 
in popularity greatly and weôre fortunate that he 
WANTS to return to Fennimore.  He was greatly  
received when he was here 6 years ago and 
weôre excited to invite him back.  Weôre in the  

planning stages, but please pray about it.  Weôll 
keep you posted.  We have a tentative date, but I 
wonôt share it yet.  He will speak at the jr high & 
high school during the day and have an event 
open to the community that evening with free 
pizza.  Itôs a great deal!!!!!  
  

APPLE FEST CONCESSIONS 
Again this year the C.E. Team will be serving 
God by offering our services at the Sunrise Apple 
Orchard Concession stand for the season, from 
9/12-13 weekend to 10/10-11 weekend.  When 
you are in Gays Mills be sure to come visit us!   
  

EXPO CHURCH LEADERSHIP 
The course of study that Renee has been taking 
since January is going very well and she 
continues to bring new ideas and implementing 
them.  In doing so, we continue to constantly be 
improving and doing things better.  Itôs exciting to 
see how things begin to ñcome full circleò and 
improve.  Pastor Bud will be taking the course 
starting in September as well, a great investment 
for FUMC.   
 

 CONNECTIONAL GROUPS 

Starting October 18th we will be starting our fall 
sermon series and all church campaign.  We will 
ALL be studying the same curriculum, however 
the different groups will meet at different times, 
places, days and have different facilitators.  Sign 
up for the connectional groups will begin in 
September and you can sign up online, on the 
communication cards, or complete a form at the 
church office.  Additional information will be 
announced soon. 
 

PROMISE KEEPERS 
Thousands of men will be gathering in Minnesota 
on Oct. 9 & 10 to grow their faith, worship God 
and share concerns & thoughts of men, and 
develop into the men God created you to be.  If 
you are interested in attending Promise Keepers, 
please contact Randy Mouw or Jerry Ames.  We 
have about 10 men going from our church.  Itôs a 
great opportunity to grow your faith with other 
men.   



CHRISTIAN ED NEWS  
Now that summer is ending it is time to 
gear up for the fall and start back on 

schedules.  We are ready in Christian  
Education (CE).  We are very excited to get 
started with our new curriculum.  We 
have started a sneak peak of it during our 
Summer CE.  The students attending are 
really enjoying it.  
 

First Day of CE  

The first day we will start CE will be on 

Sept 13th from 9:20 -10:25.  We will start 
promptly at 9:20 as we will be doing a lot 
of new activities and want to fit it all in.  
Also please be here to pick up your  
students by 10:25.  Some of our teachers 
like to attend the 10:30 service and they 
canõt leave their classroom until all the 

students are gone.  We appreciate your 
cooperation with this.  
 
Rally Day  

Just a reminder there will be NO Rally 

Day this year so classes will start a week 

earlier than usual on Sept 13th.  
 
3rd Grade Bibles  

We will pass out Bibles to the 3rd grade 
class on Sept 20th during large group.  
Parents are welcome to stay and watch 

their child receive their Bible.  This is a 
special moment for 3rd graders and they 
feel proud to have their own big Bible.  
Pastor Bud will assist in handing them 
out.  

 
Apple Orchard Concessions  

The CE team will be selling concessions at 
Sunrise Orchards again this year.  We will 
start the weekend of Sept 12th and 13th 
until the weekend of Oct 10th and 11th or 
17th and 18th.  It will depend on the 

weather and how our supplies are.  We 
will have a sign -up sheet for anyone who 
would like to go and work for a day and 
help out.  They are always fun to work at 
and we usually meet some great people.  

FRIENDS IN FAITH  
The Friends in Faith Fellowship group 
recently got together at Glen and  

Christine Klaisõs home and enjoyed a  
wonderful evening together, even though 
there were only a few of us there.  Of 
course the food is good, but the  
fellowship is always one with lots of 
laughter and also gives us a chance to 

get to know each other a little better.  
Our next gathering will be on Saturday, 
September 5th at 7:00 p.m. at Randy 
and Rose Mouwõs. 
 

CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP  
The Christian Fellowship group recently 
gather for their annual picnic at 
Oakwood Park.   
 

PUTZING  
Do you have some free time every so  
often?  Do you like to just putz at times?  

Do you like to help others?  Do you like 
to have some one on one time with God?  
We could use your assistance if you  
answered yes to any of these questions.  
We could use some help with pulling 
weeds from flowers beds around the 

church, use some assistance when doing 
mass mailings, maybe help doing  
different things within the church 
(painting, decorating for special  
occasions -VBS).  See Renee or Pauline if 
interested.  
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×ÁÓ ÇÉÖÅÎȢ  4Ï ÁÌÌ ÙÏÕ ÍÅÎ ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÒÅȟ ) ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅ 
ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÐÉÃË ÕÐ Á ÃÏÐÙ ÁÎÄ ÓÔÕÄÙ ÉÔ ÏÎ ÙÏÕÒ Ï×ÎȢ  4Ï 
ÙÏÕ ×ÏÍÅÎȟ ) ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÅ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÍÏÒÅ ÁÂÏÕÔ ×ÈÁÔ 
ÍÅÎ ÁÒÅ ÕÐ ÁÇÁÉÎÓÔȢ  ! ×ÏÒÄ ÏÆ ÃÁÕÔÉÏÎ ÔÈÏÕÇÈȟ ÉÔ ÉÓ 
ÖÅÒÙ ÂÌÕÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÈÏÎÅÓÔȢ 
3ÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÂÅÃÏÍÅ ÖÅÒÙ ÏÂÖÉÏÕÓ ÔÏ ÕÓ ×ÁÓ ÔÈÁÔ 
×Å ÈÁÄ ÎÏ ÉÄÅÁ ÏÆ ÈÏ× ÍÕÃÈ ÓÅØÕÁÌ ÁÄÖÅÒÔÉÓÉÎÇ ÉÓ 
ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅÒÅȢȢȢ)4ȭ3 %6%297(%2%Ȧ  46 ÓÈÏ×Ó ÁÎÄ 
ÍÏÖÉÅÓȟ ÃÁÔÁÌÏÇÓȟ ÎÅ×ÓÐÁÐÅÒÓȟ ÍÁÇÁÚÉÎÅÓȟ ÃÌÏÔÈÉÎÇ 
ÂÅÉÎÇ ×ÏÒÎȟ ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÎÏ  ÅÓÃÁÐÅÓȟ ÎÏÔ ÅÖÅÎ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
ÃÈÅÃËÏÕÔ ÌÉÎÅȢ  7Å ÁÓ Á ÓÏÃÉÅÔÙ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÃÏÍÅ 
ÁÃÃÕÓÔÏÍÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÅÅÉÎÇ ÉÔȟ ÓÏ ×Å ÔÈÉÎË ÏÆ ÉÔ ÁÓ ÎÏÒÍÁÌȟ 
ÂÕÔ ÆÏÒ ÓÏÍÅÏÎÅ ×ÈÏ ÉÓ ÁÎ ÁÄÄÉÃÔ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÖÅÒÙ ÈÁÒÄ ÔÏ 
ÂÒÅÁË ÔÈÅ ÈÁÂÉÔȟ ×ÈÅÎ ÉÔ ÉÓ ÅÖÅÒÙ×ÈÅÒÅȢ  ,ÁÄÉÅÓȟ 
ÔÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÁÌÓÏ Á ÓÔÕÄÙ ÃÁÌÌ %ÖÅÒÙ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ "ÁÔÔÌÅȟ ÔÈÁÔ 
ÁÐÐÅÁÒÓ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÊÕÓÔ ÁÓ ÇÏÏÄȢ  3ÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ 
ÔÈÉÎË ÁÂÏÕÔ ÆÏÒ Á ÓÔÕÄÙȢ   
)ȭÌÌ ÌÅÁÖÅ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÉÓȠ *ÅÓÕÓ ÉÓ Á ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÕÓȟ ÓÏ ÁÎÙ 
ÓÅØÕÁÌ ÓÉÎ ×Å ÄÏ ×Å ÁÌÓÏ ÄÏ ÔÏ *ÅÓÕÓȢ  4ÈÉÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ 
ÁÐÐÌÉÅÄ ÔÏ ÅÖÅÒÙ ÓÉÎȢ  &ÒÏÍ ÌÙÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÍÕÒÄÅÒ ÔÏ ÓÅØÕÁÌ 
ÓÉÎȢ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÁÙ Á ÐÒÁÙÅÒ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ×ÈÏ ÁÒÅ ÓÔÒÕÇÇÌÉÎÇ 
×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÓÓÕÅȢ   

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕȦ 
 



òA gossip betrays a confidence, but a trustworthy person keeps a  

secret.ó (Proverbs 11:13 NIV) 
We tend to think of gossip as one of those òlittleó sins. But when God 
talks about gossip, he puts it on the list with things like sexual  
 immorality and murder. Why? Because it is so destructive to  
relationships. Gossip can tear apart friendships, families, and churches.  
Gossip is talking about a situation with somebody who is neither a part 
of the solution nor a part of the problem. If weõre honest with ourselves, 
what weõre doing is making ourselves feel a little more important at 
somebody elseõs expense. Weõre talking about their hurts and their  
problems to make us feel like weõre morally superior to them. Thatõs the 
danger and the hurt of gossip.  
Thereõs a story in the Old Testament about a family that struggled with 
gossip. Moses had a sister name Miriam who one day got caught up in 
gossiping about Moses among the rest of the people. God called Moses 
and Miriam in and had a little talk. He spoke with Miriam and told her 
what sheõd done wrong and right there on the spot gave her leprosy. You 
may be thinking, òThat sounds terrible, but Iõd like that to happen to the 
person who gossiped about me. Maybe not leprosy ñbut a really bad 
stomach flu, so that person knows how much this hurt.ó 
Do you know what God did next? He invited Moses to pray for Miriamõs 
healing ñthe person who gossiped against him.  
Some of you have been deeply hurt by gossip and things that have been 
said around the office or a broken confidence between a friend or family 
member. Hereõs what God has to say to you: òPray for the person who 
gossiped against you so that you can be released from the hurt in your 
life.ó 
Or maybe youõve been the one gossiping. This story is in the Old  
Testament to remind us how serious gossip is and how hurtful it can be 
to people, whatever side of it youõre on. 
When you keep confidences, it enables you to connect to others in  
productive, healthy, and genuine ways.  
 

 
Are you the kind of person that can keep peopleõs confidences so they can 

trust you?  
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Twenty-five Really Weird Things Said to Pastors and Other Church Leaders 

 
Few people are truly aware of the constant requests, complaints, and criticisms pastors and  

other church leaders receive. I must admit, however, I was surprised when I asked church  

leaders on Twitter to share some of the more unusual comments they have received. I was first 

surprised at how many responded. But I was most surprised at the really strange things people 

tell pastors and other church leaders. 

 

Many of the comments related to using the Bible too much or to being too evangelistic. I 

should make those a blog post by themselves. 

 

I narrowed my selection to twenty-five, but it could have been much higher. I left off many 

great comments to keep this post manageable. Iôve only made minor wording changes to some 

of these. For the most part, I received these quotes just as you are seeing them. The  

parenthetical words after each comment represent my off-the-cuff commentary. 

 

1.ñWe need a small group for cat lovers.ò (I guess they could serve Meow Mix as a snack.) 

2.ñYou need to change your voice.ò (Yes maôam. Iôll try to have that done by next week.) 

3.ñOur expensive coffee is attracting too many hipsters.ò (Yep. You donôt want too many of 

those hipsters in your church.) 

4.ñPreachers who donôt wear suits and ties arenôt saved. Itôs in the Bible. (I should have known 

thatôs what Jesus and Paul wore.) 

5.ñYour socks are distracting.ò (I understand. Iôll stop wearing socks.) 

6.ñYou shouldnôt make people leave the youth group after they graduate.ò (Itôs going to get  

really weird by the time they turn 70 years old.) 

7.ñI donôt like the color of the towels in the womenôs restroom.ò (I donôt understand. They 

match the towels in the menôs restroom.) 

8.ñWe need to start attracting more normal people at church.ò (So, you will be leaving the 

church, I presume.) 

9.ñI developed cancer because you donôt preach from the KJV.ò (Major medical announce-

ment! New carcinogen discovered!) 

10.ñYour wife never compliments me about my hair or dress.ò (There could be a reason for 

that.) 

11.ñNot enough people signed up for the church golf tournament. You have poor leadership 

skills.ò (Iôm so sorry. I expected more since most of the deacons play golf on Sunday morning) 

12.ñI think you are trying to preach caffeineism.ò (Probably Reformed theology with an extra 

kick.) 

13.ñIf Jesus sang from the red hymnals, why canôt we?ò (I think you are mistaken. He sang 

from blue hymnals.) 

 



14.(To a pastor who married interracially). ñYou are living in sin. You shouldnôt be married to 

each other.ò (That one is not worthy of commentary.) 

15.ñI donôt like the brand of donuts in the foyer.ò (Itôs better than Meow Mix.) 

16.ñYou didnôt wrap the hot dogs in bacon for the church picnic.ò (I understand that one.  

Bacon rules.) 

17.ñYou shouldnôt drink water when you preach.ò (At least not simultaneously.) 

18.ñThe toilet paper is on the wrong way in the ladies restroom. Itôs rolled under.ò (My guess 

is that it is still functional.) 

19.ñWhy donôt you ever preach on Tim Tebow?ò (Be patient. I will be preaching a six-week 

expository series on him in the fall.) 

20.ñYou donôt have ashtrays in the fellowship hall.ò (Yes we do. They are right next to the 

spittoons for your chewing tobacco.) 

21.ñDid you see me waving in the back of the worship center? You preached too long. It was 

time to eat!ò (Who needs a clock when I have you?) 

22.ñThe eggs were not scrambled enough at the senior adult breakfast.ò (We thought you 

could jump up and down after you ate them to finish the job.) 

23.ñYou donôt look at our side of the worship center enough when you preach.ò (Thatôs 

 because you are on that side.) 

24.ñWe are leaving the church because you have a red cross on the building. Thatôs the color 

of the devil.ò (I understand. Itôs in the same verse that describes his pitchfork and horns.) 

25.ñYour sermon needed more calories.ò (Okay. Iôll feed it one of those donuts in the foyer.) 

 

Pastors and other church leaders must have great patience and strength. They are faced with 

these and many other comments and demands every day. I love these church leaders, and I 

thank God for them. 

 

This was an article that Pastor Bud found that is from Thom  

Rainer.  Hope you got a little chuckle out of them like we did and 

yes Pastor Bud said he has heard some of these things!  

 



Teaching English to adults eager to learn our language is a 
richly rewarding multicultural experience. To become an 
English as Second Language (ESL) volunteer tutor, register 
now for the next tutor training session.  
 

  CLASS TO BE HELD: 
Thursday, September 17, 5:00-8:00 p.m.  
At Southwest Technical College Center, 
O.E. Gray Building, 110 West Adams St. 

Entry Door at the corner of Lewis and Court St.  Platteville 
 
To register for the training or for information contact:  
rrundell@centurytel.net or call 348-5583 
Sponsored by Grant County ESL Program, Southwest Technical College, Multicultural 
Outreach Program with a grant from Platteville Community Fund. 

REGISTER NOW FOR A  
FREE ESL TUTOR  
TRAINING CLASS  
TO BE HELD 
IN PLATTEVILLE  
SEPTEMBER 17, 2015,  
5:00 -8:00 p.m.  

mailto:rrundell@centurytel.net



